
 

Holy Eucharist Ukrainian Catholic Parish 
Українська Католицька Парафія Пресв. Євхаристії  

505 Watt St. - ‘at the corner of Watt & Munroe’ 
 

Parish Office: 460 Munroe Ave. Winnipeg, MB R2K 1H4 
Hours: Monday - Friday, 8:30 AM - 4:00 PM 

Tel: 204.667.8866    Email: heparish@gmail.com 
Fax: 204.668.2024    Web: www.HolyEucharist.info 

 
Parish Auditorium: 505 Watt St. Tel: 204.654.4786 
Parish Centre: 460 Munroe Ave. Tel: 204.661.5240 

Hall Rentals: 204.880.1334 
Perogy Hotline: 204.667.6304 

21 June 2015 21 Травня 2015 р. 

LITURGICAL SERVICES 
Divine Liturgy — Божественна Літургія 

Sunday - Неділя* 
     9:00 AM Ukrainian/Українська  

11:00 AM English/Англійська 

Weekdays - Будні  (see back page) 

  Confessions - Сповідь                Baptisms - Хрещення 
Prior to every Divine Liturgy                  Contact the pastor 

Weddings - Вінчання 

   Contact the pastor 9-12 months in advance 

* occasionally subject to change—see back page 



 

 
 

The Catholic Near East Welfare Association (CNEWA Canada) on May 25, 2015, launched a campaign 
to assist the more than 1.5 million Ukrainians who have been displaced by war and violence over the 
past two years. "The Ukrainian people have gone through so much violence in their history, and are 
working to build a truly democratic and inclusive country that embraces its ethnic and religious 
diversity," said the Most Reverend Lawrence Huculak, O.S.B.M, Eparchial Archbishop of Winnipeg and 
Metropolitan for Ukrainian Catholics in Canada, as well as a member of CNEWA Canada's board of 
directors. "I invite the Canadian population to be generous in helping these frightened people in need 
of shelter and basic supplies, who, above all, need to regain their dignity and hope in these turbulent 
times." 
CNEWA is a papal agency for humanitarian and pastoral support which works closely with the 
Congregation for the Oriental Churches. In addition to Archbishop Huculak, the Board of CNEWA 
Canada includes the Most Reverend Terrence Prendergast, S.J., Archbishop of Ottawa and Chair; His 
Eminence Thomas Cardinal Collins, Archbishop of Toronto and Vice Chair; His Eminence Gérald Cyprien Cardinal Lacroix, 
Archbishop of Québec and Primate of the Church in Canada, Treasurer; the Most Reverend Martin William Currie, 
Archbishop of St. John's; and the Most Reverend J. Michael Miller, C.S.B., Archbishop of Vancouver. 

Centre for Ukrainian Canadian Studies at the University of Manitoba - 
Courses for 2015-16. 

The Centre for Ukrainian Canadian Studies (CUCS) will be offering a wide range 
of courses for this years fall registration. Introduction to Ukraine (Hist 2600), 
Making of Modern Ukraine (Hist 2610), Ukrainians in Canada (Hist 3910), 
Politics, Government and Society in Ukraine (Pols 3720), Ukrainian Arts in 
Canada (Uchs 3100), History of Eastern Christianity (Rlgn 1350), and two 
language courses: Introduction to Ukrainian 1310) and Advanced Ukrainian 
(Ukrn 3960). 

For further information contact the Centre for Ukrainian Canadian Studies at  
204-474-8905 or email cucs@manitoba.ca.  

Dzherelo Children’s Rehabilitation Centre in Lviv, Ukraine for Children 

and Youth with Special needs. 

We want to share our good news! 
A month ago Dzherelo started a fundraising campaign for a new minibus, which 
will transport children with special needs to activities at the Centre on daily 
basis. Already half of the necessary funds have been raised thanks to our 
partners, IT communication companies, in Lviv. Read more about the campaign: 
www.dzherelocentre.org.ua/uk/activity/inter or find us on 
www.facebook.com/Dzherelo 

“I want to thank you for the Doors Open day on May 30 that 
I was welcomed into the The Church of Holy Eucharist 
Ukrainian Catholic Church. What a beautiful church. In 
addition to listening to the history commentated by a very 
knowledgeable lady there, I had the pleasure of taking 
pictures in the church. Thank you again. I really appreciate 
the generosity of the church”.—Stan An email sent to us by 
one of the many that walked through our doors!!! 
There are many people to thank, but we want to at least mention some 
of the ’ringleaders’ of Doors Open -  Shirley Skochylas, Carlene Deptuch, 
Oksana Bodie, Elaine Bowman, Rose Swiciecki, Paul Bakan, Bernice 
Hrehirchuk, Alex Fawcett, Joan Shume, Linda Kadeshchuk, Damon 
Fawcett, Deacon Myroslaw and Orysia Tracz, Lilian Deptuch, Curtis 
Shupenia, Anthony Hendricks, Rob & Breanne, the beautiful choir, 
Mavis Kaluzny, Betty Soloway, Nancy Stepaniuk, Penny Spewak, Hope 
Evanyshyn, Maragret Chemerika, Liz Turchyn, Aleksandra Manhzura and 
everyone who has contributed to the beauty of our church over the 
years!  

"A wise son maketh a glad father." 

- Proverbs 10:1 

http://www.cnewa.ca/donation.aspx?ID=2484&sitecode=CA&pageno=1


Please remember in your PRAYERS and VISIT: 
 

Ollie Kostiuk, Michael Kostiuk, Fr. Eugene Rudachek, Mary Schurko, Tena Lisowick, Alice 
Lapka, Steve Romas, Mary Ann Prociuk, Susan Chomiak, Ally Letwin, Sonia Tomchuk, Olga 
                                                                    Hnatiuk
                                                                                   
Riverview: Bill Tataryn, Sharon Williamson   
Holy Family: Ollie Smerek, Nell Lupyrypa, Mary Horbal, Irene Omeniuk 
Maples Care Home: Julia Parabochy   
Donwood: Kay Laschuk     Red River Place (Selkirk, MB): Irene Drosdoski 

 
Call Elaine Bowman of the Pastoral Visits Team at  

204.668.9630 to find out more. 
 

 

 
HOLY EUCHARIST BOOK STORE 

A wide range of spiritual and 
inspirational reading… Many 
beautiful gift ideas for Birthdays, 
Weddings, First Holy 
Communion, Baptisms… cards, 
Icons, Rosaries, Chotky & 
Crosses. 

GIFT CERTIFICATES AVAILABLE! 
For More Information Contact 

Liz at 204.334.2081 
Living Faith Booklets are now 

available at the bookstore! 
 
 

Important PARISH Contacts 
 

Father Michael  204-654-4157 
Father Edward   204-250-5210 
Parish Council Chairperson: 
   John Petryshyn 204-667-9403 
Catechism—Coordinator  
    Joan Buchel  204-334-7207 
Epistle Readers / Ushers - Call: 
 Parish Office 204-667-8866 
Altar Servers - Coordinator: 
 Spencer Katerynuk 204-338-4167 
H.E. Youth - President: 
 Damon Fawcett  204-797-0917 
U. C. Brotherhood -President: 
 Ron Aftanas  204-661-0025 
U.C. Women’s League - President: 
 Lydia Firman  204-668-1920 
Knights of Columbus - Grand Knight: 
 Ernie Shume 204-237-9394 
Seniors—President 
    Bernice Hrehirchuk 204-669-2068 
Sunday Rosary - Coordinator: 
 Dave Hrehirchuk  204-669-2068 
Bingo/Nevada—President: 
    Matthew Bakan  204-663-9621 
SEE A CONCERN? LET US KNOW! 
Maintenance request forms are in the 

Church, Parish Centre and Parish 
Auditorium. Please fill out the form 

and leave it in the drop box. The P.M. 
committee will get on it...!   

BLUE 
Marian 

Side 
Altar 

+Peter & +Pollie Oliski, 
By Daughter Jenette 

And Family 

RED 
Saviour 

Side 
Altar 

For the late +John 
Lewandosky, by Joan 
Lewandosky & Henry 

Kuzia 

VIGIL LAMPS June 21 - June 27, 2015 

THIS WEEK’S READERS: 

9:00 AM 

11:00 AM 

9:00 AM 

11:00 PM 
 

THIS WEEK’S USHERS 

9:00 AM 

11:00 AM 

Matthew Bakan 

Semeon Hrushovetz 

Shirley Skochylas 

Bernice Hrehirchuk 

 

 

 

9:00 AM 

11:00 AM 

Joan Lewandosky 

Matthew Bakan 

Morris Mazur 

Leonard Rybak 

1. Envelopes $1745.00 

2. Open Collection $30.00 

3. Vigil Lights $51.65 

4. Van Donations $10.00 

5. Youth Ministry $105.00 

6. Vigil Lamps $10.00 

  
Total this 

week 
$1951.65 

Miraculous Icon 
Will be in the home of 

Joan Lewandosky. 

call  
Evelyn Tymchuk @204-667-6791. 

Please call if you would like to have 
the ICON in your home! 

Жертводавство  
“

2015 

Canon Luhovy Assembly 
Of the Knights of Columbus 
Educational Foundation 
 
The purpose of this foundation is 

to assist any member of our Ukrainian 
Catholic community who is enrolled in a 
University or Seminary program or a Catholic 
school or a special educational program. 
Application forms are available at the Parish 
office.  Deadline is September 30, 2015.  

Holy Eucharist UCWLC - Bursary 
Committee 
The Holy Eucharist UCWLC is once 
again accepting applications for their 

bursary. Any student who is a member of our 
Parish and is enrolled in a university, college 
or catholic high school may apply. 
Applications are available at the parish office. 
The deadline for the applications is 
September 30, 2015. 

Folklorama 2015 - Volunteers needed 
for Ukraine-Kyiv Pavilion!! 
All those interested please contact 
Mariana at volunteers@kyivpavilion.ca 
or call 204—782-9099 This year the 
pavilion will be at Maples Collegiate 
and run from August 4 to 8. 

Our deepest condolences, prayers and 
blessings go out to the Ollie, Cathy & 
Theresa Evanyshyn & Family, on the passing 
of +Stanley (Stan) Evanyshyn. Funeral 
services will be held here at Holy Eucharist 
Wednesday, June 24, 2015 at 
10:00 AM. Stan was  involved in 
many organizations at Holy 
Eucharist he was a member of 
the Knights of Columbus, the 
Brotherhood, sat on many 
boards as well was an avid 
perogy maker, he will be greatly missed by 
his parish family. 

Vichnaya Pamyat' 



Weekly Liturgical Service 

 

Check out the Archeparchial Website Regularly! 

www.archeparchy.ca 
 
21 June, Sunday 
 The Holy Eucharist UCBC will be holding their 
 annual tag day Sunday June 21, 2015 - Father’s 
 Day!! All proceeds from this years tag day will be 
 going to the Immaculate Heart of Mary bursary 
 fund! 
 
26 June, Thursday 
 7:00 pm—Parish Council meeting. Will be held this 
 month in the Parish Auditorium. 
27 June, Saturday 
 Feast Day of Bishop & Martyr Blessed Vasyl 
 Velychkovsky. 250 Jefferson Ave. Starting at 9:00 
 am. For more information please call 204-338-
 7321 
2 July, Thursday 
 7;00 pm -  Ukrainian Celebration 
 with the Goldeyes!! Tickets 
 start  at $14 each Hoosli/Sloohai, 
 polka  dance contest, perogy 
 eating contest and 
 much...much more!! For more 
 info call Alex at 204.223.4350 
4 July - 12 July, 2015 
 Manitoba’s renowned “Passion Play”. For more 
 information go to www.passionplay.ca. Bus tours 
 are being arranged call Rick Brown from Beaver Bus  
` Lines at 204-989-7007.  
21 July, Friday 
 Unveiling of “Ukrainian Pioneer Women Bronze 
 Statue”, Dauphin, MB 

UPCOMING EVENTS 
Порядок Богослужінь 

 

+Yurko,+Іван,+George,& +Sam, By 
                          John Turko  
10:00 am - Funeral Divine Liturgy for +Stan Evanyshyn 

+Jarvis (Jerry) Waskul, Parish UCWLC

+Amy Hawkins-Bowman, By Donna 
                              Hubbartt

Birthday Blessings for Ally Letwin, 
            Love your Mom & sister Marika

God's Blessing & Prayers to Spencer,  
                      St. Paul's , St Mary's & St. Boniface HS students,  
                      staff & Supervisors of El Salvador - "Mission  
                      Team 2015", Love Mom & Dad

Come & Celebrate the Feast of Bishop & Martyr BLESSED 
VASYL Velychkovsky and the 150th Anniversary of the Icon 
of Our Mother of Perpetual Help. 
Saturday, June 27, 2015 
Program: 
 9:00 Divine Liturgy 
10:00 Rosary 
10:30 Moleben to Blessed Vasyl with 
anointing 
Lunch available 
 2:00 Acafist Hymn in honor of Blessed 
Hieromartyr Vasyl, Living Rosary, 
anointing. 
 4:15  Vespers 
 5:00 Divine Liturgy, Veneration of Icon and Relics, 
anointing for healing. 
Location: 250 Jefferson Ave. For more information  
call 204-338-7321 

Holy Eucharist Seniors’ Bus Trip— 
Morden, MB 

Monday, July 13th, 2015 
Leave Holy /Eucharist—8:00 am -  will be 
returning approx. 5:30 pm. 
Will be stopping in Altona and visiting the 

Jasmine Teahouse as will as a tour and demo at the 
Northwinds Clayworks. 
In Morden we will be visiting the Morden Arboretum 
Research Centre, Leo Mol Sculpture and having a buffet 
lunch at the Gallery in the Park & Sculpture Garden. 
Upon arriving home we will stop for ice cream in Carmen! 
Cost $25 for members and $40 for non-members. 
For more info call Bernice @ 204-669-2068 before July 3 
Seats are going fast!! 


